**60 8 1** 

August 16, 2011

DFS HEALTH Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

Honorable William Wainwright, Chairman State Health Coordinating Council Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center, Raleigh, NC 27699-2714

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Health System for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairman Wainwright,

I wish to add my personal support for the special need petition from Iredell Health System.

Working in the Iredell Emergency Room, I see firsthand the patients who are referred in from other hospitals and directly from local physicians. The number increased steadily this year, as community physicians learned about Iredell Health System's good outcomes for therapeutic catheterizations. Physicians want to keep their patients close to home, and they want the best care for their patients. Quality and safety protocols at Iredell Health System are as good as or better than at the major medical centers that offer on-site open heart surgery. Our excellent door to catheter insertion times reflects teamwork of departments throughout the hospital, including the Emergency Department.

You can understand our frustration when we must make patients wait because our single catheterization laboratory is in use, when we know that equipment across the hall is available, but cannot be used because it lacks State Plan and Certificate of Need clearance.

Iredell has an efficient solution. Please approve this petition and permit us to file a Certificate of Need as quickly as possible. Thank you for your time.

Regards,

Richard Arriviello, MD.O.

cc: Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section



August 16, 2011

DFS HEAlth Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Honorable William Wainwright, Chairman State Health Coordinating Council Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center. Raleigh, NC 27699-2714

Medical Facilities Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Health System for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairman Wainwright,

I wish to add my personal support for the special need petition from Iredell Health System.

Working in the Iredell Emergency Room, I see firsthand the patients who are referred in from other hospitals and directly from local physicians. The number increased steadily this year, as community physicians learned about Iredell Health System's good outcomes for therapeutic catheterizations. Physicians want to keep their patients close to home, and they want the best care for their patients. Quality and safety protocols at Iredell Health System are as good as or better than at the major medical centers that offer on-site open heart surgery. Our excellent door to catheter insertion times reflects teamwork of departments throughout the hospital, including the Emergency Department.

I appreciate fact that the cardiac cath lab staff works very hard to make emergent patients from the emergency department a top priority when a patient is in the midst of an acute cardiac event. However, I am aware that this does cause delays to care being delivered to elective cases as we are limited to the use of one lab.

You can understand our frustration when we must make patients wait because our single catheterization laboratory is in use, when we know that equipment across the hall is available, but cannot be used because it lacks State Plan and Certificate of Need clearance.

Iredell has an efficient solution. Please approve this petition and permit us to file a Certificate of Need as quickly as possible. Thank you for your time.

Regards.

cc: Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section

of Iredell County, PLLC

等多多人

DFS HEAlth Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities Planning Section

August 16, 2011

Honorable William Wainwright, Chairman State Health Coordinating Council Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center. Raleigh, NC 27699-2714

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Health System for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairman Wainwright,

I wish to add my personal support for the special need petition from Iredell Health System.

Working in the Iredell Emergency Room, I see firsthand the patients who are referred in from other hospitals and directly from local physicians. The number increased steadily this year, as community physicians learned about Iredell Health System's good outcomes for therapeutic catheterizations. Physicians want to keep their patients close to home, and they want the best care for their patients. Quality and safety protocols at Iredell Health System are as good as or better than at the major medical centers that offer on-site open heart surgery. Our excellent door to catheter insertion times reflects teamwork of departments throughout the hospital, including the Emergency Department.

I appreciate fact that the cardiac cath lab staff works very hard to make emergent patients from the emergency department a top priority when a patient is in the midst of an acute cardiac event. However, I am aware that this does cause delays to care being delivered to elective cases as we are limited to the use of one lab.

You can understand our frustration when we must make patients wait because our single catheterization laboratory is in use, when we know that equipment across the hall is available, but cannot be used because it lacks State Plan and Certificate of Need clearance.

Iredell has an efficient solution. Please approve this petition and permit us to file a Certificate of Need as quickly as possible. Thank you for your time.

Regards.

cc: Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section



Honorable William Wainwright, Chairman State Health Coordinating Council

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAltH Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Parming Section

RE:

Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Community Member

Bertha G. Pavidson, ms W

Honorable William Wainwright, Chairman State Health Coordinating Council

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714

DFS HEALTH PLANNING RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities Planwing Section

Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac RE: Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need. James Meuenson

Sincerely,

Honorable William Wainwright, Chairman State Health Coordinating Council

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714

DFS HEALTH PLANNING RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities Planning Section

Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac RE: Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Dwysht Weill Community Member

Honorable William Wainwright, Chairman State Health Coordinating Council

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAlth Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE:

Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Souther M. Winthys

Honorable William Wainwright, Chairman State Health Coordinating Council

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEALTH PLANNING RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely, Were Mª Dan

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAlth Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac

Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Community Member
Alusin Long Hughes

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEALTH Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Community Member

Calin Lill 5R

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAlth Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac

Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAltH Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE:

Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac

Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAltH Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Muller

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely.

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEALTH PLANNING RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEALTH PLANNING RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

SSI

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

RECEIVED
Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman

Technology and Equipment Committee AUG 17 2011

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 Medical Facilities
Planning Section

DFS HEAlth Planning

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Lay Lay De Community Member

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAlth Planning
RECEIVED

AUG 17 201

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac

Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAlth Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Community Member

Jor Valline

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DF3 Health Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

Diriple Hunter

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

August 3, 2011

Honorable William Wainwright, Chairman State Health Coordinating Council

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAlth Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE:

Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac

Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Community Member

Parks En Buda

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAltH Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities Planning Section

RE.

Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac

Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Glas Lass Community Member

## August 3, 2011

Honorable William Wainwright, Chairman State Health Coordinating Council

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS Health Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE:

Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely, Solly Hordin

RECEIVED

DFS HEAlth Planning

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

AUG 17 2011

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 Medical Facilities Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEALTH PLANNING RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

•

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely, Jounly Let

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEALTH PLANNING RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely, Short

## August 3, 2011

Honorable William Wainwright, Chairman State Health Coordinating Council

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAlth Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

\* Waters \$

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely.

## August 3, 2011

Honorable William Wainwright, Chairman State Health Coordinating Council

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DES HEALTH PLANNING RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,
William L Devel

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DF3 HEATH Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely, Pin W. Harris

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAltH Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Community Member

Darold E. Cuming

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAlth Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Community Member

Dolares D. Ceimenajo

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAltH Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE:

Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Dauglan MByrd Community Member

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAlth Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE: Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Community Member

Teresa B. Rollisa

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEAlth Planning RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE:

Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac

Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

Ene Devech

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerel

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEALTH PLANNING RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities
Planning Section

RE:

Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

went B Warrison

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Christopher Ullrich, MD, Committee Chairman Technology and Equipment Committee

Ms. Elizabeth Brown Chief, Planning Section Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 DFS HEALTH PLANNING RECEIVED

AUG 17 2011

Medical Facilities Planning Section

RE:

Support for Petition from Iredell Memorial Hospital for Special Need for Shared Fixed Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory

Dear Chairmen Wainwright and Ullrich, and Ms. Brown,

Thank you for taking time to consider my comments on Iredell Memorial's proposed change to the 2012 State Medical Facilities Plan. I understand that Iredell Memorial is requesting the State to allow it to expand its Cardiac Catherization Laboratory by utilizing existing Cardiac Catherization equipment. Iredell Memorial Hospital has developed an excellent set of services that reach the needs of people who have heart disease in Iredell County and surrounding communities. Hospital leadership has worked with the community, gradually building components of the heart care program, assuring that staff and equipment capabilities were of the highest caliber with each service expansion.

When a program like this is encouraged to grow outside major urban centers, we all win. When I realized that I needed immediate care for a heart condition, I went to Iredell Memorial and received excellent care. I am very grateful for the care I received at Iredell Memorial Hospital. However, I soon realized that I would need on-going, comprehensive care. Thank goodness Iredell Memorial Hospital offers a Cardiac Rehabilitation Program in this community. I understand that some communities with hospitals do not offer Cardiac Rehabilitation. Space and time limitations prevent me from expressing my full gratitude and appreciation to the hospital, and especially my Cardiac Rehabilitation caregivers. I am forever grateful for the specialized care this program offered me.

My heart condition changed my life. The Cardiac Rehabilitation Program provided me the tools, confidence, and strength to once again thrive in life.

I understand that we are asking you to do something that has not been done before. Please approve the Proposed Special Need.

Sincerely,

Charles & Burdette Helen R. Burdette Community Member